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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 7 AUGUST, 2015 
1. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes from the previous meeting were accepted and agreed as accurate. 

2. Chairman’s Report

Neil opened the meeting by outlining how the meeting would be conducted and invited questions throughout.

2014 was the toughest year faced by the Club in recent times. Some of the administrative functions had suffered due to the main focus and thrust being towards successfully relocating to the new facility, hence the delay to the AGM. With the delay in relocating and the inability to hold competitions at Huntington Stadium, this season's benenden League is having to be completed in a very short time span. This has put additional pressure on our volunteers and highlighted the need to recruit more volunteers in all areas.

Neil then went on to outline some of the individual and team performances of 2014 which was one of the most successful in the Club’s history. There has been an increase in the number of entrants in the Summer League and this, coupled with the renewal of the sponsorship by benenden, means that we are financially secure.

He went on to thank the coaching team, volunteers, team managers and Committee members for their hard work and commitment. It is a testament to their level of involvement and the hard work of our athletes that the Club continues to perform to an extremely high standard.
There are still challenges and risks going forward with the potential of closer ties with the University. Neil closed his opening remarks by re-iterating that we are a community Club not an elistist one.

3. Treasurer’s Report 

Neil circulated copies of the accounts and explained the Club’s position pointing out that we ended the year showing an operating profit of  £541 with reserves of £11,000.
We have received a grant from the Council to support the Club Development Officers work for 3 years. With careful management this could actually fund the work for 5 years without impacting on the Club's finances.
Although our rental charges have increased these remain affordable. The facilities are first rate and, if necessary, we have the ability to increase the membership fees in future years if necessary.

Other things that have contributed to our strong financial position are the continuing sponsorship by benenden and the rent free period at the start of 2014. Neil thanked Joanne for her hard work in raising nearly £2000 from the tuck shop and stressed the need for us to obtain secondary sponsorship. 
4. Club Development Officer’s Report
Paula gave a report on her activities which included school taster sessions, school events and mentoring PE teachers within schools.

After school clubs have been delivered in 30 schools with approximately 450 children attending. 26 out of 29 schools took the opportunity to take part in Quad Kids competitions with nearly 4000 children competing. This goes towards meeting Government targets which in turn generates more funding for sport. 

Lucy McPherson worked alongside Paula in a number of schools as part of her college course work experience. 

Next year it is planned to continue the school work and introduce a "Fit for Life" programme which is aimed at engaging less active children in sport.. 
5. Membership
Last year's membership was slightly down on 2013. This, in part, could be due to the poor facilities at Huntington Stadium. It was felt that in order to improve retention rates, we need more coaches to help athletes get the best out of their sport and enhance their experience at the Club.

2012 was a bumper year for membership and it is expected to increase in 2016 with the Olympics and again 2017 because of the world championships.

6. Election of Officers
Officers elected were:-
Chairman 
Neil Hunter 

Proposed by Ian Wilcock, seconded by Paula 


Bird
Vice Chair
 Becky Campsall
Proposed by Joanne McPherson, seconded by 




Darren Avey
Secretary         Steve McPherson
Proposed by Ian Wilcock, seconded by Neil 



Hunter
Treasurer
 Sarah Parsons
Proposed by Darren Avey, seconded by 





Joanne McPherson
Other Committee members:-

Joanne McPherson, Sue Higgison, Hannah Higginson, Paul Wilson, Darren Avey, Paul Goble and Jenny Cook.

Proposed by Steve McPherson, seconded by Elaine Wilcock.

7. Open Forum
A question was asked regarding the membership fees and about the fees paid to England Athletics. It was explained that, in the past, there were two membership levels in an attempt to increase the number of athletes willing to compete. This system did not achieve the desired outcome and the Club moved to a flatter fee structure. It was confirmed that EA fees were paid for all eligible members but not the under 11s.

Paul Goble explained how the Club gets involved in sportshall competitions and that Dave Paver is the lead for North Yorkshire.

A second training night will be set up for the disability section. Initially it will be for new members with the option of integrating the two groups in the future. 
It was agreed to assess the option of running a Centre of Excellence for throwing events. It was further agreed to look how the cross country and middle distance disciplines could be further developed.
The website is in need of upgrading and a volunteer will be sought.

There is an officials course at Askham Bryan on 26 March, 2015

Jonathan Sewell agreed to continue managing the YDL lower age group and Darren Avey with Paul Baxter will manage the YDL upper age group. Garry Dickinson will be asked to manage the cross country team and Sarah Parsons with Becky Wilkinson will be asked to manage the senior team.
Minutes prepared by:




Minutes approved by:

Stephen McPherson





Neil Hunter

Secretary 






Chairman
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